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Further to the publication on 11 January 2002 of the consultation paper on the
reduction of licence fee for mobile carrier licences (the “Consultation Paper”), the
Secretary for Information Technology and Broadcasting (“Secretary”) has invited
comments from members of the public on the fee reduction as described in the
Consultation Paper. New World PCS Limited (“New World") is pleased to have
the opportunity to contribute to this exercise by submitting its comments on the
Consultation Paper.

New World supports the Secretary's initiative to propose a reduction in fee but
would like to point out a few market characteristics specific to the mobile prepaid
market segment that would justify further amendments to the licence fee regime.

The development of the prepaid market in recent years has been explained by
the need for operators to cater for the less well off who want to have access to
mobile services without necessarily having the means and financial resources to
incur a fixed monthly charge. The prepaid approach of “pay as you go” has
afforded flexibility to those who could not afford the monthly fee. With its
proposal to impose the annual licence fee upon prepaid customer, the Secretary
is going to levy a new charge or tax on the group of users who have the less
financial means.

Currently neither the Ordinance nor the regulation allows the Secretary or the
Telecommunications Authority (TA) to discriminate between the license fee
payable in respect of mobile stations used by post or prepaid customer. Given
the general profile of the prepaid subscribers, New World believes it would be
appropriate for the Secretary and the TA to seek amendments to the applicable
legislation to allow them to discrimination between the license fee payable in
respect of mobile stations used by post or prepaid customer as New World
believes a lower license fee would be justify in respect of prepaid subscribers.

The Consultation Paper also mentions that the combination of licence fee
reduction and broadening of the bases upon which the licence fee is to be levied
upon (i.e. inclusion of prepaid customers) is not meant to increase the revenue
base for the government but is intended to be neutral. New World encourages
the Secretary to use the most recent reported customer numbers (i.e. December
2001) to ensure the neutrality of the exercise on the overall levied licence fees.




